Present: K. Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil and John Jones. Betty Shaw, secretary was also present.

Selectmen met at 7:30, signed checks, building permits. One was refused for a trailor unlil some firm decision is made on trailors. Another a question on the septic, or present pit wasein question and held. A request for a concession at Gregg Lake was received from John Shelly. He is present ly running the Wishing Well. Permission refused since Mr. Munhall was already granted one for the summer. Next year some system will be set up to better handle requests of this nature. This year first applicant received permission.

Mr. Scheid showed the new plans for the Gregg Lake Dam. Went over and explained what the plans meant, and explained how he proposed the Dam be constructed. He will utilize all but slash and trees on the construction site which would lower the cost. Est. of construction and drafting should not go over \$76,000. Once started, if conditions are right, the cost may go down.

Dot Lang spoke to the Selectmen about a dead tree on the corner of Pleasant Street. Consern for the branches against the Public Service and telephone wires. A call will be places to Public Service asking them to take care of the present problem before it caused other problems.

George Cole was in and spoke about sick leave and what, if anything, has been decided abut the personel policy. Les said he was working on it. He told the selectmen he would need two weeks of steady work to finish all the sewer problems. He asked if he could have his men work a few hours overtime to correct the problems in the shortest time. Permission granted. Any overtime his men put in will be charged to the Sewer and not to his budget. (Anderson Nichols). K. Ring wants the cemetary cut by memorial day. It was pointed out that in order to close the sewer out and not incurr more interest, sewer corrections should take priority. She said it could come after the cemetary or hire out the work. No funds were voted for the cemetary in two years. Any funds used for this work will have to come out of the highway budget. G. Cole said he would check with the Sewer Dept. to borrow their mower and see what he can do to please all.